
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING – August 27, 2018 

  
Members Present:  John Turner, Lauren Bradley, Michele Cormier 
Kevin Rousseau 
 
The meeting began at 7:00 PM.   
John moved to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2018 meeting as written, Lauren 
seconded and all agreed.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
The board asked Kevin to respond to a damaged culvert on Boothman Lane.  He was 
also asked to clear brush along roadways, in particular at intersections.  He reported 
that the mowing contractor should be coming to mow the first week of Sept.  It was 
agreed the Ravine House Pool should be closed effective Sept. 15.  Lauren will ask the 
contractor to begin removing the boards from the dam after that date.  Kevin reported 
on the brushing activity at the old landfill site and showed pictures of the brush they 
have removed.  This project will be on-going. 
 
As both Michele and Lauren will be out of town on Sept. 11, which is Primary Election 
day, John Turner will fill in as ballot clerk for the day.  The board reviewed the voting 
booths and voting tables which will be used for the first time Sept. 11. 
 
Michele reported that Dennis Thompson called and said the culvert being constructed 
for the bridge at the west end of Durand Road will be out of production the last week of 
Sept. and ready to be installed mid-October.  A package was received from Right Angle 
Engineering with the final DES permit application.  It should be approved on time. 
 
Sarah Eusden Gallop brought to the board’s attention the purchase of a trails easement 
on R10 lot 7 which is located at the end of Randolph Hill Road adjacent to the trailhead. 
 
Phil Guiser asked if the high school students could put a coat of finish on the picnic ta-
bles at the Ravine House site.  This project will fulfill community service hours for the 
kids.  It was agreed they could proceed with the project, but should not use paint or 
stain, rather a waterproofing finish. 
 
Lauren reported that she got signs for Valley Road indicating “Slow for Children.” 
 

Approved 



The Selectmen agreed to send a letter to DOT to follow up on the actions taken by our 
State Representative, Edith Tucker to request “No Parking” signs on the north side of 
Route 1 at Appalachia parking lot.   
 
 
 
John Turner motioned to adjourn at 7:45 PM.  All agreed.  
 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
____________________________ _____________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
_____________________________ _____________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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